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This has been a challenging year as the Parish Council has adapted to holding meetings online and conducting business remotely.  The Parish Council will return to face-to-face meetings as the restrictions are gradually relaxed.  We will follow all of the relevant guidance to make these meetings as safe as we can do.  

Power station site proposed development
The outline application for the proposed development and the application for the removal of sand and gravel from the site will soon go to the Planning Committee.  The Parish Council has held a number of remote meetings with Shropshire Council officers during the year to fully explain to them the local issues.  A site visit also took place so that the Highways Officers could see for themselves the highways concerns.  The Parish Council will be making a statement at Planning Committee meeting which will outline the objections and as many of the key local issues as possible in the short time available. Should the outline application be approved, there would be further planning applications for each stage of the development.  The Parish Council would continue to consider and respond to these applications.  

Smart Water
As over 70% of residents signed up to receive a Smart Water pack, the Parish was eligible for free signage which was installed around the village in the late summer.  

Play area
The play area has undergone annual inspection with no significant concerns arising.  The equipment is quite dated and the Parish Council is looking at potential plans to revamp the play area, with some reserved funds in place to support this work.  

Place Plan
The Parish Council has met during the year to add more detail to the priorities in the Place Plan for Buildwas and is working towards the costing of these proposals.  

Financial matters
Year end balances are forecast to be just over £14,000.  This includes just over £4,700 in ring-fenced reserves, most of which is allocated to improvements to the play area.  Just over £1,000 in Neighbourhood Fund was received in 2020/21.  The end of year budget report and audit report will be available on the website in due course.  A precept of £8,430 has been set for 2021/22.  The agreed budget is available on the website.  


